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May 6, 2020 
 
Mr. Jeff Kraunz 
Creekside Charter School 
1916 Chamonix Place 
P.O. Box 2891 
Olympic Valley, CA 96146 
 
RE: FY 2019-20 Second Interim Budget Report 
 
Dear Mr. Kraunz: 
 
Thank you for the timely submission of Creekside Charter School’s (CCS) 2019-20 Second Interim Budget 
Report and back up documentation.  In accordance with Education Code 47604.32, Newcastle Elementary 
School District has the responsibility to monitor the fiscal condition of CCS and determine if the school will 
meet its financial obligations for the current plus two additional fiscal years. 
 
The multi-year projection included with the 2019-20 Second Interim Budget Report reflects CCS will be able 
to meet its financial obligations for the current and two subsequent years and has been assigned a positive 
certification by the board.  Our review of the report has been completed and based on the data provided to 
our office it has been accepted.   
 
During our review we observed the following items for which we require additional information with the 
next interim financial report 
 
Enrollment and Average Daily Attendance 
 
We noted the assumptions tab of the Alternative Format forms and the Local Control Funding Formula 
(LCFF) calculator identified Average Daily Attendance (ADA) at 99.6% for all three years of the multiyear 
financial projection. It seems enrollment has been understated as the district shows an average enrollment of 
196 which would bring ADA to approximately 97% of enrollment. 
 
Revenue 
 
The MYP indicates that the revenue COLA used for 2020-21 and 2021-22 is higher than projected by the 
State in January.  Instead of using 2.29% for 2020-21, a 3% COLA is indicated.  However, a review of the 
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LCFF calculator shows that the correct percentages were used.  MYP documentation should be adjusted each 
reporting period to reflect assumptions actually used.  
 
Federal Revenue 
 
The MYP indicates that the current year is the last year for REAP, budgeted at $28,000 in current year and 
zero in the future.  However, REAP expenses of $32,800 in 2020-21 and 33,500in 2021-22 are included in 
the MYP for teacher salary-intervention.  Please advise. 
 
Staffing and Salaries 
 
The assumptions tab on the MYP listed staff as 12 teachers, 1 administrator, 3 classroom aides, 1 support 
staff and 1 office/clerical.  With 200 students, 12 teachers can provide class sizes of approximately 17:1.   
 
Teacher salaries are projected to increase 0.6% in 2020-21 and 2.0% in 2021-22.    The assumptions 
information indicates a zero COLA amount so is this increase due to salary schedule step and column 
movement?  Are any raises projected?   
 
Teacher stipends are cut in half from the current year, dropping from $40,000 to $20,000.  Is this a 
programmatic change?  Please advise why the need for stipends was reduced by 50%. 
 
The current budget includes Other Benefits of $6,972 which is eliminated in future projections.  What is this 
one-time benefit in the current year? 
 
Other Expenses 
 
Student travel/conference was reduced more than 80% in the budget year, and student meals were cut 15%.  
However, administrator travel/conference was doubled and meals were increased.  Please advise. 
 
Property building/repair budget was reduced by 60% from $24,000 to $10,000.  Were there one-time repair 
costs in the current year that are not expected to recur?  
 
Expenses labeled “LCAP” totaling $67,226 in the current budget were removed completely in the 
projections.  What are these costs and why will they not be needed in the budgeted years? 
 
The telephone/cell phone budget was reduced from $6,000 in the current year to $3,600 in the budget year.  
Please explain the change in operations that facilitated this cost reduction. 
 
Contributions to Restricted Programs 
 
We noted the Contributions to Restricted Programs line item of the budget was reduced from $44,081 to $0 
in the 2020-21 year of the multiyear financial projection.  This line item consists of a contribution from 
unrestricted resources to fund the Special Education program financial deficit.  Does CCS project there will 
be no students that require services that are defined by an Individualized Educational Program as required by 
federal law?  
 



 

NEWCASTLE ELEMENTARY/CHARTER SCHOOL * HARVEST RIDGE COOPERATIVE CHARTER * CREEKSIDE CHARTER SCHOOL* 
ROCKLIN ACADEMY GATEWAY * GOLDEN VALLEY TAHOE 

 
The Newcastle Elementary School District, an equal opportunity workplace, Celebrates Successes while Teaching to the Future. 

 
 

Recent Changes to the Economy 
 
Since the board approved the 2nd Interim report, the economy has been turned upside down.  The school must 
be prepared for a lower COLA or even a negative COLA in future years; cash deferrals as of June 30, 2020; 
and no other new funding for the next year or two such as improved special education or preschool dollars 
proposed in January.  These are times to preserve fund balances, and cash, to be able to weather the storm.   
 
We appreciate the efforts of the Governance Council and charter administration as they strive to develop and 
maintain balanced budgets. Please do not hesitate to contact me at (916) 824-1664 if I can be of assistance 
and support. 
 
Thank you, 
 
 
Raenel Toste 
Chief Business Official 
Newcastle Elementary School District 
rtoste@newcastle.k12.ca.us 
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